
 

We have countless blessings to praise the Lord for in March! Psalms 136 mentions in 
every verse that “His mercy endureth for ever!” Lamentations states that “it is of the 
LORD’s mercies that we are not consumed, because his compassions fail not. They are 
new every morning: great is thy faithfulness.” Thank you so much for praying for us—
God has encouraged us many times this March. We are now 75% supported- all 
praise be to God! We have another doctor’s visit coming up April 7th for Celina and 
Julianne. Pray that all goes well with this appointment.  
March is missions conference “season” in which many churches have missionaries 
come to present their fields. Praise the Lord that a teenager came to me during a 

missions conference and said that He thinks the Lord may be calling him as a missionary! What an 
answer to prayer (Lk. 10:2)! We were blessed to visit Washington D.C. while we were nearby. God allowed 
us to see many historical sites. In addition, God provided a believer who took us inside the Museum of the 
Bible and took care of our admissions fees and extra costs ($70 that was “waived”!). We were so blessed 
also to see a group of Korean believers standing outside of the Lincoln Memorial, with handfuls of 
gospel tracts- we really appreciated their obedience to the Lord’s commandment to preach the gospel to 

every creature (Mark 16:15). We need God’s help to be diligent to do the same! 
             We were so excited to hear this month that a young man whose parents go to my 
church received Christ as his Savior and just got baptized! If you have children or 
grandchildren who are unsaved, keep fervently praying for them and showing them the 
love of Christ- your fervent and faithful prayers are not in vain! Please also pray for Joe and 
Brennan- I was able to give a clear Gospel presentation to them, and they were very 
receptive- please pray that Joe and Brennan come to a full and personal understanding of 
the Gospel, and that they would each receive Christ as their personal Savior if they have 
not yet. While we were soul winning with a church, the pastor shared afterwards that he was able to share the 
gospel with a man who went to church with his grandma when he was younger. After listening, he trusted in 

Christ as his Savior and now he is on his way to heaven! God is still saving souls today, but we have to personally set aside time to tell 
lost souls about Christ who died in their place (John 3:16). 
Also, please pray for the Goins family, missionaries to Honduras. As we are sure many of you have heard, their son Jadon was killed in 
an accident while studying at Pensacola Christian College. His family was close and dear to Celina’s family. Please pray for continued 
comfort and grace from the Lord.  
We also want to praise the Lord for yet another contact (the Balabags) in Mozambique and a couple others thinking about 
Mozambique Missions! The Balabags are from the Philippines. We are always so excited to hear of other laborers in Mozambique, as 
there are so very few- please pray for more! God bless you, and enjoy celebrating the resurrection of our Lord Jesus Christ! 
Additional prayer requests:  
Salvation of lost souls including Joe and Brennan (1 Timothy 2:1-8)(Luke 18:1-8) 
Calling forth of more laborers to the mission field and for us to stay faithful to the Lord (Luke 10:1,2) 
Healthy pregnancy and birth (due July 23) and salvation of Julianne at an early age              

In Christ,  


